
 

MSI I Avenue de Rhodanie 54 I CH-1007 Lausanne I Switzerland I Phone +41 (0)21 612 30 70 I Fax +41 (0)21 612 30 71 I sportaccord@sportaccord.com I www.sportaccord.com 

Hein Verbruggen 
President 
SportAccord  
 
        Jeff Webb 
        President 
        International Cheer Union (ICU) 
         
        Lausanne, 11 June 2012 
 
Dear Jeff, 
 
Please find below the statement read by Bruno Grandi, President of the Fédération 
Internationale de Gymnastique (FIG), at the SportAccord General Assembly in Quebec City 
on 25 May 2012, which will be included in the official meeting minutes.  
 

As you know, the International Cheer Union (ICU) has applied for membership in 
SportAccord, to which FIG has expressed its opposition. This was to be considered 
in the agenda of this General Assembly. 
 
On behalf of FIG, I am pleased to report that at our request, ICU has accepted to 
postpone its application for one year. This will help us, with the support of 
SportAccord, to finalize by the end of August 2012 an agreement with ICU and 
SportAccord, of which the essential elements are already in place. A few legal 
aspects have to be verified. 
 
This will enable us to eliminate a number of misunderstandings, so as to be in the 
position of fully supporting ICU’s application at the next SportAccord General 
Assembly. Thank you for your attention. 

 
SportAccord appreciates the ICU’s commitment to working towards an agreement with our 
current Member, FIG, and will continue to offer its support to these efforts. 
 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
 
Hein Verbruggen 
 

 

 

     


